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On the Move...

Carolyn Carter attended the live streaming opening of the

new National African American Museum of History and

Culture at the Charles H. Wright Museum of African

American History.  Ms. Carter is pictured with LaNesha

DeBardelaben, Senior Vice President of Education and

Exhibitions.

Community Engagement

Workforce

and 

Economic

Development

Webinar
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Educational Success

The Community Outreach and Recruitment Team

participated in the St. Clair Shores “Rockin’ the

Shores” Festival.  

Outreach

Students in the Adult Education Program at the

Considine Historic Little Rock Family Life and

Education Center are proudly displaying their

WCCCD pendants to symbolize that they are

academically on track.

Phi Theta Kappa Students

The WCCCD chapter of the Phi Theta Kappa Honor Society participated in the Michigan Region

Leadership Conference at the Leelanau Outdoor Center in the Upper Peninsula of Michigan. 

Division of Student Services

TRIO Orientation

The Downtown Campus TRIO Department hosted an orientation for
prospective students.  Participants were given information on the criteria,
application process and benefits of becoming a TRIO student.
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WCCCD’s Men’s Cross Country

team gearing up for the Glen

Oaks Invitational. 

Students in Action

WCCCD Wildcats working it out!

The WCCCD Lady

Wildcats before their

race at Glen Oaks

Community College. 

Genealogy Students Making Discoveries

Anthropology 151 student Richard Gardner shares his family tree that traces his ancestry back to the

year 1400.  “I have made several new discoveries and connections while researching in class,” says

Mr. Gardner.  Other students discuss their research and provide feedback on tracing their ancestors

who were from Damascus in Syria, Russia, Germany, Georgia and Alabama.  

Division of Student Services

Dual Enrollment 

Outreach

Orlando Wilkins, Dr. Harvey

Dorrah and Dr. Sandra Robinson

met with the superintendent of

the Harper Woods Public Schools

and his administrative team to

discuss the status of the Dual

Enrollment Program.
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District Police Authority

Clery Report

Wayne County Community College District’s annual

security report is now available. The report includes

crime statistic information reported to the United

States Department of Education. 

This report is available online at:

http://www.wcccd.edu/dept/pdf/CS/2016_Clery_Se-

curity_Report_FINAL.pdf

You may also request a paper copy from the District

Police Authority Department.

Juvenile Justice and 

Delinquency Prevention 

District Police Authority and the Michigan

Institute of Public Safety Education met with a

representative from the Michigan Department

of Health and Human Services to conduct

compliance monitoring for the Juvenile Justice

and Delinquency Prevention Act. 
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Division of Administration and Finance 

The Division of Administration and Finance and the Financial Aid Department have worked

diligently over the past several weeks to complete the annual Fiscal Operations Report and

Application to Participate (FISAP) report. A meticulous process is followed to ensure the integrity

of the District’s Title IV funding. Financial reporting is a requirement of all institutions of higher

education. 

Members from the Divisions of Administration and Finance, and Information Technology as well

as the Financial Aid Department attended the one-day annual BUGMI conference held at Eastern

Michigan University. Banner schools in Michigan came together to share their best practices,

installation stories, and creative solutions. There were more than 40 sessions divided into tracks

that covered all of the areas supported by Banner. 
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Administration and Finance
Deferred Maintenance

District Office

Building

Northwest Campus

Western Campus
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Administration and Finance
Deferred Maintenance

Downtown 

Campus
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Administration and Finance
Deferred Maintenance
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Weekly Update 

District-wide VDI Rollout Phase I

As part of the Information Technology Transformation

Plan, the Division of Information Technology continues

Phase I of the VDI (Virtual Desktop Infrastructure)

project.  Currently, computer classrooms are being

upgraded in the General Arts Building at the Northwest

Campus. 

A total of 75 desktop computers will be replaced with

Wyse clients in a virtual environment. The new

machines are robust, allow for centralized

management and provide students with cutting edge

technology.  

BANNER User Group MI (BUGMI)

The Banner User Group MI (BUGMI) conference

was held on September 30, 2016 at Eastern

Michigan University for the MI Banner community

to come together, network and listen to some

presenters.  The BANNER team from the

Division of Information Technology attended the

conference to gain further knowledge of Ellucian

XE and Banner transformations, which were the

focal points of this year’s conference.
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Division of Institutional Effectiveness

What’s Trending in STEM
The Division of Institutional Effectiveness conducts local research to assist the District with

improving the programs and services offered to students. According to Change the Equation

it pays to be in a STEM (Science, Technology, Engineering and Math) field, and the demand

for STEM talent in Michigan will only grow in the next decade.  

Source: 
http://www.mistempartnership.com/cm/dpl/downloads/con-

tent/491/STEM_Talent_in_Michigan.pdf

http://vitalsigns.changetheequation.org/state/michigan/de-

mand#fields-growing
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Office of

Accountability and Transparency

Process Alignment and Review 

The Office of Accountability and Transparency, the Division of Administration and Finance and Tony

Arminiak met to discuss process alignment of instructional and campus operational supply orders.

The meeting centered on the operational alignment to meet program and financial efficiencies.  A 360

degree review of the District’s instructional supplies requisition process was discussed as follows:

• Completion and Approval of Requisition • Periodic Audits

• Critical Deadlines • Semester Closeout 

• Supply Distribution • Assessment of Inventory

• Timely Reconciliation 
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Division of Human Resources 

HR and Finance Internal Processes

In order to maintain checks and balances and strong internal control, the Divisions of Administration

and Finance and Human Resources are conducting a comprehensive faculty payroll audit. The audit is

an effective assessment tool which enables us to verify and update payroll records. Conducting periodic

audits at least once per year helps maintain compliance and strengthen the financial controls.

Human Resources 

will be coming to visit 

your campus soon!

The Vice Chancellor for 

Human Resources will visit a campus 

each week to meet and discuss 

various HR topics.
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Intercultural 

Conversations 

This week’s session focused on peace which is important

in the development of intercultural competency.  

Jeff Miller discussed how misunderstandings can begin with

simple words and can even end with dire results.

The Emotional Intelligence in the Community College Environment workshop explored research-based

information and key strategies that helped participants to observe, discover, deploy and manage their

emotions with a sense of intelligence.

Professional Development 
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Division of 

Educational Affairs

The Completion Agenda strives to help students

become aware of the many career opportunities

that they can pursue at WCCCD. In support of this

goal, WCCCD is proud to celebrate Manufacturing

Day 2016 on October 7, 2016. 

Stay tuned next week for pictures from the Eastern

and Western campuses as we celebrate National

Manufacturing Day. 

Career Programs

Distance Learning

Distance Learning is currently working on faculty

evaluations for the Fall semester.  A list of faculty

were provided by the Institute of Effectiveness and

each faculty member will be evaluated through

classroom observations, faculty input, student

survey of instruction summaries, and a final

evaluation form.  

Learning Resource Center

The Learning Resource Centers (LRC) have had

an increase in database usage for the month of

September as the middle of the semester

approaches and many assignments, essays, and

research papers are due.  These databases can

be accessed through the LRC’s website, as well as

remotely from home with a WCCCD identification

card.
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Health Sciences

Dentrix Training Continuation 

Dental hygiene students started their Dentrix Training.  A representative from Dentrix visited the

dental clinic to assist students.  Students were able to do restorative charting and periodontal

charting with the assistance of this dental software. Dentrix is used in many dental offices.

HESI Prep Course

The Health Science Center hosted the Health Education System, Inc. (HESI) prep course. This

course was designed to assist students in preparing an application for the Nursing Program.   

This week the Health Science

Interdisciplinary Simulation Laboratory

(HSISL) received their two C.O.W.’s

(Computers on Wheels). These

systems have the capability for the

students to scan the barcodes on the

patients and medicine to increase their

simulation and clinical practices. 

Nursing students in NUR 114 obstetric nursing were also practicing

setting up an Alaris Fusion System pump. They programmed it with

the correct flow and amount. 

The NUR114 obstetric nursing students participated

in a scenario that mimicked a real post-partum

hemorrhage crisis that occurs in the labor and

delivery room of a hospital setting. 

Simulation 

Laboratory
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Information 

Technology Institute

The Information Technology Institute conducted Plan of Work Boot Camps for CIS/IT students to

help them manage completion of their programs.  Staff guided students through Degree Works,

which is WCCCD’s Graduation Progress System (GPS) that tracks program completion.  The system

shows students what classes they need to take and allows them to explore “what if” scenarios in the

event they decide to change programs. 

Plan of Work Boot Camps
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Michigan Institute for 

Public Safety Education

Using Social Media to Enhance Law 

Enforcement Investigations 

MIPSE hosted the Wayne County Sheriff’s Office, United States Attorney’s Office and Bureau of  Alcohol

Tobacco Firearms and Explosives for a training seminar on using social media to enhance law

enforcement investigations.  

State Approved EMS Continuing Education

They also presented State of Michigan approved emergency medical services continuing education

course.  MIPSE and Henry Ford Wyandotte Hospital provided an instructor coordinator course on roles

and responsibilities.  

Incident Command System 

Training 

The Michigan Institute for Public Safety Education (MIPSE)

presented the Federal Emergency Management Agency’s

Incident Command System training.  Participants engaged

in incident command leadership training.

U.S. Border Patrol Training

The Michigan Institute for Public Safety Education hosted the

U.S. Customs and Border Protection for a two-day Active

Shooter Response Training course. 
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The School of Continuing Education 

and Workforce Development
Advanced Technological Education Grant Proposal 

The Workforce Development Team

met to collaborate and develop a

proposal for an Advanced

Technological Education Grant

with the National Science

Foundation.    

All About the Arts 

“Knowing the Score: Great Films and Film Music”
The Heinz C. Prechter Educational and Performing Arts Center presented the first installment of Karl

Schmidt’s “Knowing the Score: Great Films and Film Music.” This month’s program, “The Sound of

Movies” covered the early talkies and film scores.  Part 2, “Hollywood’s Golden Age” is scheduled for

November 1, 2016 at the Downriver Campus. Mr. Schmidt educated and entertained community

members that came out to learn more about great films and music. 
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M u l t i - C a m p u s  D i s t r i c t

Downriver Campus

Wayne RESA

The Downriver Campus hosted Wayne RESA’s Classroom Management

Institute.  Participants learned classroom management strategies that will

maximize teaching and learning opportunities.  

They also hosted Wayne RESA’s Learning for Leaders workshop.  The

purpose of the leadership academy was to strengthen administrators’

knowledge and skills.

Wayne RESA also held their Action Guide for School Leaders workshop

and their Beginning Bus Drivers Training workshop.

American Association 

of Retired Persons 

T h a n k  Y o u  L e t t e r  f r o m  A A R P  

“Thank you Gil Solis for the very informative presentation

on safety responses to heart attacks and strokes. It was

very down to earth and easy to understand. The statistics

on women and heart attacks was surprising. We hear so

much more about women and cancer. Hopefully, we will

never be faced with a life-threatening event; however, now

we should be a little better prepared. Thanks again and

keep up the good work.”
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M u l t i - C a m p u s  D i s t r i c t

Downtown Campus

Rainbow PUSH
Rainbow PUSH facilitated a seminar on financial success at the Downtown Campus.  Various workshops

were provided to improve credit worthiness, goals for saving, investing, and college financing.  

Letter of Appreciation from John Graves, Chairman, 

Rainbow PUSH Automotive Project 
“Thank you Ms. Shannon for opening the doors of WCCCD’s Downtown Campus to Rainbow PUSH.

Everything was perfect. General Motors was pleased and the students received invaluable

information.”

Tuesday Table Talk

Staff at the Downtown Campus hosted

Tuesday Table Talk to assist students with

program selection.  Students received

information pertaining to course selection,

registration and tutorial services.

Campus 

Beautification
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District 4 Community Meeting

Councilman Andre Spivey met with residents of District

4 to discuss 2016 highlights and goals for 2017.

Introduction to 

Performing Arts 

Field Trip

Instructor Adwoa Muwzea’s class took a field trip

to the Detroit Music Hall.  The class attended the

Body Rhythm Dance Troupe’s performance of

“Black Bottom, Paradise Valley.”

M u l t i - C a m p u s  D i s t r i c t

Eastern Campus
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M u l t i - C a m p u s  D i s t r i c t

Mary Ellen Stempfle University Center

The Eastside Transit Team, led by

Grosse Pointe Woods City Council

Member Kevin Ketels, Harper Woods

Mayor Pro tem Cheryl Costantino and

Detroit City Council Member Scott

Benson met at the Mary Ellen Stempfle

University Center - Center for Learning

Technology to discuss finalization of their

plans for the upcoming Regional Transit

Authority Millage Information Meeting. 

Community Outreach

Michael Poole represented the District at the

Grosse Pointe Chamber of Commerce’

Business After Hours ribbon cutting event at

the new Beaumont Hospital’s Medical Office

Building in Grosse Pointe. 

Networking

Denis Karic and Antoinette Singleton represented the District

at The Family Center’s quarterly “Meet and Greet” meeting.

This meeting provided a gathering for school, mental health

and other professionals working with youth, adults and

families.

Center for Learning Technology
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M u l t i - C a m p u s  D i s t r i c t

Western Campus

WCCCD Partners with 

the Belleville Cougars

The Western Campus partnered with the Belleville Cougars to

offer a cheerleading workshop.  Trainers and coaches provided

information and demonstrations of flexibility, conditioning and

proper nutrition for current and future cheerleaders. 

Community Outreach

The Western Campus partnered with the Belleville Area,

Westland, Romulus and Wayne Chambers of Commerce to offer

a workshop to local business owners and leaders to teach them

how to develop and maintain an effective web site for their

business.
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Weekend Memo 1055
QUESTION AND ANSWER

When was the Mary Ellen Stempfle

University Center’s Ribbon 

Cutting Ceremony?

Answer: November 1, 2008

QUESTION OF THE WEEK
What year did WCCCD host the “Re-Invent the Community College Open Door” 

Conference, in partnership with COMBASE?

Conference speakers included David Bornstein, Author of How to Change the World:

Social Entrepreneurship and the Power of New Ideas.
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Chancellor’s 
Weekend Memo

Mission

WCCCD’s mission is to empower 

individuals, businesses and communities

to achieve their goals through excellent

and accessible services, culturally 

diverse experiences and globally 

competitive higher education and career

advancement programs.

Vision Statement

Wayne County Community College 

District will be recognized as an 

institution that has achieved national 

and international recognition for enduring

excellence as a comprehensive 

multi-campus community college district.

WCCCD will focus on continuous self-

evaluation and improvement; preparation

of a highly skilled workforce in support 

of the Wayne County economy; student

academic and career success, and 

leadership in strengthening the open

door philosophy of educational 

opportunity.
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